
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome to the end of Term 3! What an awesome term it has been here at Grafton 

High School.  

 

In this issue of our school newsletter, you’ll find key updates and information on: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On this month  
September 
 

Year 12 Graduation Ceremony 22 

Last day of Term  22 

On next month 
October  
 
First day Term 4  9 

Year 9 Careers info day 10 

HSC Exams 11 to 3 Nov 

Year 8 Careers Info 11 

Year 7 Careers Info 12 

CHS Open boys’ cricket 13 

Farm Vehicle Safety Course Year 11 Primary Industries class 24 to 26 

Junior Bangarra Dance Company  30 to 3 Nov 
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Diary dates 

 Upcoming events 

 Principals message  

 Farewell to our Year 12 students 

 R U OK day 

 Science week  

 GHS sports news 

 Educational Pathways Program  

 Workplace Industry Excursion  

 Food Tech news 

 Positive Behaviour and Learning news 

 Important flood funding reminder 

 Community News 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Principal’s Desk 

How the year is flying by! To think it is the end of Term 3 already. 
While the year is progressing quickly, if we stop and think about what we have achieved so far this 
year, there is plenty to celebrate. Students at Grafton HS are certainly doing their best to make 
every moment count. 
 
The success of our hockey teams, particularly our girls team recently is one of the biggest news 
stories of the year. To win the State Finals for the first time in the competition’s 51 year history is an 
achievement that will be recorded in the history books of Grafton High School forever. 
Congratulations also to our boys team, who also qualified for, and competed at the State Finals.  
 
In creative and cultural achievements, our students involved in this year’s schools spectacular have 
been hard at work in preparation, both locally and in Sydney, and we look forward to seeing the 
outcomes of this hard work in Term 4.  
 
This week marks the end of classes and lessons for our Year 12 students. This is a really significant 
moment for all of those students who have reached the end of Year 12. Congratulations to all 
students, and we hope that there is much fun to be had in the various activities of celebration that 
Ms Hubbard and Ms Taylor have worked hard on putting together for this week. While there is still 
an important time ahead to study and prepare for the final examinations, it is also important to stop, 
pause and celebrate what has been achieved in 13 years of school. 
 
As we look towards Term 4, there will be many good things to look forward to. One reminder that is 
important at this point of the year is the requirements to qualify for our many great excursions that 
occur in Term 4, including our rewards excursions in the second half of the term. I encourage all 
students to wear the correct uniform (or bring a note when it is in the wash), and meet our 
behaviour expectations, so as to not be excluded from these great activities for being marked out of 
uniform too often, or not meeting expected behaviour standards across the course of the year. 
Enjoy a wonderful spring school holiday, and we look forward to a positive Term 4. 
 
Scott Dinham  



 

This has been a busy term for our Year 12 students. Since completing their Trial HSC Exams 
earlier this term, they have been busily revising in all their subjects in preparation for their final 
HSC Exams which will begin early in Term 4.  
As well as all their hard work in class, Year 12 have also been involved in a range of fundraising 
activities. We have had BBQs, bake sales, chocolate boxes, a car wash, the Ultimate Games 
Night, in conjunction with the SRC, and PA Day. The Year 12 Fundraising Committee have worked 
incredibly hard on these events and should be proud of their efforts.  
Year 12 participated in a range of fun final activities this week, culminating in their Graduation 
Ceremony on Friday 22 September.  
On behalf of the staff and students of GHS, we congratulate Year 12 on completing their high 
school careers and wish them all the best for their exams in Term 4! 
 
 
 
Year 12 had a very busy morning on Saturday 2 
September scrubbing wheels.  
 
A small but enthusiastic group of Year 12 students along 
with Ms Hubbard and Ms Taylor scrubbed dozens of cars 
and raised over $450. Thank you to the students who 
participated.  
 
A big thank you to Lachlan our GHS General Assistant for his help with equipment and for all the 
members of the community who brought their cars to be washed. It was a fabulous morning.  
 
 
 
It's still a few weeks until Year 12 tackle the challenge of the HSC Exams, but on Friday 15 

September they took on an even greater challenge: facing the might of the teacher team in the 
annual Year 12 vs Teachers Netball Match. 
In a fast paced and hotly contested match, two mixed teams faced off in the HPC, with scores of 
students and staff present to watch. Players were kept in check by the highly capable umpiring of 
Bridget from Year 8, which would have been a huge challenge even for a seasoned umpire, but 
Bridget did a fantastic job of keeping the game running smoothly. Excellent shooting was on 
display at each end by Sophie G, Sophie R and Ms Feeney and Mr Hartmann, with strong defence 
by Harrison and Mr Maginnity among others. A fast-paced centre court game kept the centre court 
on their toes and the spectators glued to the edge of their seats.  
Ultimately, the experience and skill of the teacher team prevailed, taking out the match 11-10. 
Well-played, Year 12! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Activities for our Year 12 students   

Year 12 Car wash  

Year 12 Vs Teachers Netball game   



 
 
Year 12 were extremely enthusiastic on dress as a teacher day, our whole School witnessed some 
outstanding outfits and teacher look alike. Well done to Year 12 for getting involved and having a 
great day dressing up.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 12 invited, parents/carers and friends to GHS to showcase their music items they have been 
working on for the HSC. What a talented group of students!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 12 were hired as personal assistances for the day. It was a fun 
day for all, the DPs were extremely happy with their PAs: Deputies, 
Deputy. What a fun way to raise money. Well done to all involved.  
 
 
 
 
 

Year 12 Dress as a Teacher Day 
 

Year 12 PA Day 
 

Year 12 Music Showcase 
 



 
 
Our year 12 Support graduates attended a lovely celebration at the GDSC this week, surrounded 
by peers, staff and family. Students had a wonderful time celebrating our five graduates: Andew, 
Beau, Lindsay, Ruben and Jesse. There were speeches by staff members and students, lots of 
delicious food, a graduation cake, followed by dancing and music. Some students even enjoyed a 
bit of karaoke and a dance-off battle. Congratulations to our graduating students of 2023, we are 
all proud of you and wish you all the best in your future endeavours!" 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Year 12 students were beyond creative with Bring anything 
but a bag day. There have been reports of some extremely 
unique items and accessories brought in by this group.  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Year 12 students finished off their final week 
with a Mystery bus trip, taking them to beautiful 
Woolgoolga where they walked the track in 
Sherwood Nature Reserve through the Rainforest. 
They then made their way to Red Rock and enjoyed 
a BBQ and “Bare Foot” Bowls at the Red Rock 
Bowling and Recreation Club. 

Year 12 Support Graduation 
 

Year 12 Mystery Bus Trip 
 

We will miss you all Year 12! Thank you for a wonderful 6 Years.  
 

Year 12 Anything But a Bag Day 
 



September 14 is National "R U OKAY DAY". 
 
On this day people are encouraged to check up on one another, especially those going through a 
tough time. 
 
Headspace Grafton teamed up with GHS Breakfast Club for a morning of delicious pancakes to 
support R U OKAY? DAY. Students were able to kickstart their day with a delicious feed and have 
conversations about the importance of mental health and wellbeing. 
 
We are incredibly grateful to Coles Grafton Mall for constantly sponsoring our Breakfast Club and 
making this event possible. 
 
4.54.5 

 

 

 
  

R U OKAY DAY 



 

 
There was a lot of excitement building and a close eye was kept on 
the school’s cattle herd in week 5. Agriculture Technology and 
Primary Industries students are pleased to announce that the first 
calf of the year has hit the ground at the GHS farm.  
 
We now have 2 calves running around, both mothers and calves are 
happy and healthy. 

 
 

 

 

On Tuesday 22 September Grafton 
High School held our annual 
Science Week year 6 orientation 
day. This day aims to introduce our 
incoming year 7 students to the 
school and some of the science 
activities they may do when they 
come to GHS. This year’s theme 
was “Innovation: Powering Future 
Industries”.  
 
Year 6 students gained experience 
steering spheros, firing straw 
rockets, running a wind powered 
generator, focusing a light ray 
through a lens and traditional 
weaving skills. Of course, there 
was also slime to be made! 
We hope that our future year 7’s 
enjoyed their day, and we are 
looking forward to them joining us 
again soon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Science week  

Agriculture news 



Open Hockey Teams 

Boys Hockey Finals  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Grafton High School and the Grafton community are beyond proud of both the GHS Open Girls’ 
hockey team and GHS Open Boys’ team for representing Grafton High School at Moorebank in 
The Statewide Hockey Competition.  
 
On Thursday 14 September Federal Member for Page, Kevin Hogan congratulated both the girls 
and boys team at Parliament on their achievement. A big thank you goes out to him and his staff 
for showing your support to these children on such a huge achievement.  
Congratulations to the following students: Girls team; Milla, Annabel, Eliza, Shanae, Shani, 
Shaniqua, Shelera, Maia, Mia, Julia, Sophie, Jessica, Mikayla, Mackenna, Jordyn, Jess and 
Martina. Boys team; Myles, Thomas, Jack, Darby, Zayden, Elijah, Max, Cooper, Tyler, Eli, Kade, 
Jackson, Zac, Harry and Joseph.  
 

 

 

The Grafton High School Boys Hockey Squad enjoyed 
training at sunrise as a group throughout term 3. 
 
The team made the State Finals series, where they 
were defeated by Farrar Memorial College 2-1, who 
went on to win the state final 1-0. Congratulations to 
the families, squad, and team for your commitment to 
the sport you love. The team is well positioned for the 
future, being this competitive in 2023 with several 
younger players in the team. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Girls Hockey Finals   

 
The girls successfully made it through to the final 8 of the Statewide Hockey Competition. The girls 
secured convincing wins over Bellingen High School (4-0) and Armidale Secondary College (9-0) 
to gain a spot in the finals.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The girls fought hard and secured a 2-1 win against Hunter Sports High School to finish first in the 
state. This is an outstanding achievement, with this being the first time the Grafton High School 
girls’ team have won the title. Well done girls, we are beyond proud of you all! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to the opens girls’ hockey team who have won gold at the State Finals! 

 



NSWCHSSA Secondary Athletics Championships 
 

 
 
 

Congratulations to Maia and Eliza who travelled to Adelaide as part of the 
NSW All Schools Hockey team earlier this term and won a silver medal at the 
School Sport Australia National Hockey Championships. 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our undefeated North Coast Champions 15’s Netball team! It was a great game 
on Monday against Maclean with a 38:25 win We are so proud of our girls and their achievements. 
How great is it that it came down to two Clarence teams vying for the top spot to progress to the 
CHS Championships. 
 
Congratulations to our most successful Netball team 
- your team spirit, energy and joy have all been amazing 
attributes of this team. Big thanks to our parent helpers who 
have supported us the whole way. 
 
GHS will be cheering you on from afar when you take to the 
court in Wollongong for the CHS Championships early next 
Term.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to all athletes who represented at NSWCHSSSA 
Secondary Athletics Championships. Congratulations Harry for gaining a 
silver medal in long jump at these championships. We love your 
commitment to always participating to your personal best. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 7 and 8 had a lot of fun in both PDHPE and Sport where gymnastics was the focus for most 

lessons at the end of term 3.  
 
 

  

 

 

 

Gymnastics 

North Coast Champions 15’s Netball team 

NSW All Schools Hockey 



 

The school and our community are so fortunate to have the 

continued support of our broader community (and previous 

students and athletes of Grafton High School). We are so very 

appreciative of your personal commitment to our great school. 

Wendy Ford has completed her labour of love, the book “I rowed 

for Grafton High School” a record of the proud history 

of rowing at Grafton High School across the last 80 

years. Wendy presented a copy of her books to the 

school. These books may be loaned out from the 

School Library. You may also purchase a personal 

set by contacting Wendy on the Grafton High School 

Rowing Facebook page. So Awesome. Thank you so 

much Wendy and congratulations on your book, it is 

magnificent. 

 
 

The Grafton High rowing program 2023-2024 will begin week 1 term 4. Session times are Tuesday 
and Thursday from 6-7.30am and Saturday 7-8.30am at the sheds. No experience required. Come 
down any morning, bring a friend, or a crew and have a go. Grafton is hosting the NSW CHS 
Schools Rowing regatta in February 2024, and are hoping to field crews for all age groups. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our 14s and 16s Futsal teams performed extremely well at the Mid North Coast Gala Day. They 
won the majority of their games and played to a very high standard against a number of very good 
teams. 
 

 

 

 

Rowing 
 

Futsal 
 

Grafton High School Rowing 2023 – 2024 
 



 
 
Congratulations to the boys for a resounding win against Woolgoolga High 
School, winning by 249 runs. Outstanding effort from the boys, in particular 
Sam, Hamish and Bohdi who retired on 50 and to Jack, Aiden and Elijah 
with multiple wickets between them. 
Nice work, boys! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As part of the EPP being delivered at our school, 12 students from across the EPP Grafton Group 
undertook an innovative training program to improve education and career outcomes. 

The EPP ‘Apprenticeship and Traineeship Head Start’ Initiative had students undertake pre-
apprenticeship skills training with NTHA Group Training Organisation with a focus on the timber & 
hardware industry. Students who completed the training program developed skills and knowledge 
across four units of competency and an understanding from the design and manufacturing process 
all the way through to products being in the trade customer’s hand. This training included practical 
activities and assessment before students were deemed competent and gained the qualification 
from the training company. Students also undertook an industry visit to Williams Group Australia in 
South Grafton. Here they spoke with the Branch Manager, HR Manager and CEO. Students heard 
firsthand what is expected in the industry and what they would be looking for from a young 
employee.  

The group enjoyed lunch provided by Williams Group before touring the facility and experiencing 
the variety of materials, tools, and equipment. This was an important and valuable component of 
the program and will give students an advantage when applying for future apprenticeships. On the 
final day students were presented with a certificate of their achievement and were given career 
guidance by NTHA specialist staff preparing them for the next step in their career journey. 

This free course was funded by the EPP operating at our school to ensure students leave school 
well prepared for higher education, training, or employment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Educational Pathways Program (EPP)  

Apprenticeship & Traineeship Head Start Initiative – National Timber & Hardware Association 
 

Cricket  



 

 
As part of the EPP, Novaskill delivered the pre-traineeship skills course in the community services 
industry (aged care) to 12 students recently. The students undertook training at Mareeba Age 
Care over the 8 days.  
The course was designed to introduce students to the specialised skills required in supporting the 
most vulnerable in our community. 
The program had students interact with staff and residents of Mareeba Aged Care whilst 
undertaking training and assessment in 3 units of competencies. 
 
Over the course of the training Mareeba Aged Care and Novaskill identified potential students that 
would be suited to future school-based traineeships (SBAT). Novaskill gave these students 
valuable skills that developed their abilities in following their chosen career pathway. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to the Year 9 students who recently completed their construction White Card 
course. 
The Year 9 students took part in a workplace industry day excursion. The day began at the 
Transport NSW depot, where the students gained valuable insights into a range of career options 
in the roads and transport industry. Following this, the group went to the Grafton TAFE campus, 
where they were given a guided tour around the campus, with a focus on career and study options 
in the electrical, refrigeration and automotive industry. The day concluded with a talk at the 
Essential Energy depot and a trip to their Grafton training facility. 
 
GHS would like to say a big thanks to the employers, Mr Youman and the EPP team for a 
wonderful opportunity for our Year 9 students.  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Workplace Industry Excursion  

Apprenticeship & Traineeship Head Start Initiative - Aged Care Industry 

 



 
 
If you weren’t hungry, well now you are!! 
 
10 Food Tech completed their practical 
based assessment task for the unit we 
have been studying in class - 'Food In 
Australia'. Students were required to plan, 
prepare and present a dish which reflects 
the eclectic nature and multicultural 
history of Australian cuisine. There was 
everything from Greek salads to Indian butter chicken, Portuguese tarts to French potatoes au 
gratin (Dauphinoise) and many more outstanding recipes. All students did a fantastic job and are 
to be commended on their organisation and overall practical application. Well done. - Mrs 
Cavanagh 

 
 
 
 
Values at Grafton High School 
have been embedded in the Grafton 
High School framework for over a 
decade. 
We have a majority of students each 
day who uphold these values and 
expectations and support staff in 
teaching and learning.  
Students may be awarded a positive 
referral for their efforts and interactions. 
These contribute towards the awards 
systems at Grafton High with students 
receiving postcards, bronze, silver gold 
and platinum awards. 
In term 4 we endeavour to reinvigorate 
our system and get everyone back on 
board with recognising and encouraging 
the positives. Some new layers of 
rewards are to be added to our system 
and a reminder to each of us to say 
thanks for helping us through each day. 
Keep your eyes out and ears open for 
our new VIBE at GHS, coming your way 
in term 4.  
 

 

 

 

Food Technology 

Positive Behaviour and Learning 



 
 
For the second time this year we will again ask students to engage meaningfully in the Tell Them 
From Me Survey.  At this time, we will also ask parents to complete a Parent Survey.  Each 
student, teacher and parent who answers this survey has then opportunity to do so with 
anonymity. Year group data is collected, and male/female data is collected from students. 
When information is collated by the school staff it is used to provide us with student, teacher and 
parent perspectives about the engagement and wellbeing of their students. This information is 
valuable to many areas across the school and can be used to 
identify strengths and successes, as well as areas to target for 
improvement.  
 
More information about the survey will be communicated to 
families early in term 4. We hope to have you on board in 
participating to provide feedback and information to assist in 
making change now and into the future.  
  

 
  

Tell Them From Me – Survey coming soon in Term 4 
 

The staff at Grafton High School wish all the students a safe and happy holiday, we hope you 
all enjoy some sunshine and a well earnt break. 
 
School will resume Monday 9 October 2023, for all students.  

P&C Meeting Thursday 26 October at 6.30pm 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



    
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 







  
  



 
 
    


